Announcement of the intentions of the Koklan Subdistrict Administrative Organization
Regarding not accepting gifts and all kinds of gifts from performing duties
(No Gift Policy)

According to the Cabinet resolution on December 8, 2020, the country's reform
plan for preventing and suppressing corruption and misconduct was approved. ( revised
requiring movement to carry out important reform activities (Big Rock). Reform activity
number 4 : Develop the Thai bureaucracy to be transparent and free of benefits. Goal No. 1,
Section 1.1, "Have every government agency declare itself to be an agency in which all
government officials do not accept gifts and presents of any kind in the performance of their
duties (No Gift Policy)" :

1. Civil servants and officials of the Koklan Subdistrict Administrative
Organization refrain from accepting gifts and presents of all kinds in the performance of their
duties from outsiders who come to contact the Koklan Subdistrict Administrative Organization.
2. Civil servants and officials of the Koklan Subdistrict Administrative
Organization refrain from giving gifts and presents of all kinds to outsiders who come to contact

the Koklan Subdistrict Administrative Organization.

3. Civit servants and officials of the Koklan Subdistrice Administrative

Organization must not seek to obtain gifts, favors, or illegal benefits.

4. Congratulation expression of good wishes Expressing welcome or expressing
condolences on various occasions according to normal traditions. Expression methods should
be used by signing greeting cards, greeting books, and condolence cards. Or use social media

instead of giving things.

5. Ciil servants and officials of the Koklan Subdistrict Administrative

Organization have a duty to thoroughly inform outsiders of the said policy.

Announced on this 22 Day of December B.E. 2566 (2023)

@ il

(Mr.Esuan Negarmsorm)
President of Koklan Subdistrict Administrative Organization



